Will Rogers Learning Community SSGC Meeting November 30th, 2022 Location: Zoom

Attendance

Members Present: Jeremy King, Katja Alexander, Lila Daruty, Gaby Gonzalez, Mark Miller, Tristen Gartrell, Kate Gammon, Naomi Seligman, Flory Vila, Carla Nunez

Members of the public present:

Sitara Contreras, Kazuki Uema, Poala Vezzulli, Monica Gonzalez

Agenda Item 1: Call To Order

The meeting was called to order by President Jeremy King at 3:31pm

Agenda Item 2: Acceptance of minutes from October 2022 meeting.

Katja Alexander motioned to accept the minutes. Mark Miller seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Agenda Item 3: Safety Plan

Gaby Gonzalez, Assistant Principal, shared a slide show outlining the current 2022-2023 safety plan. The presentation reviewed the number of required drills per year for fire, earthquake and lock downs, the staff safety committee and their roles, emergency maps and procedures, and emergency team members and roles. There was a brief conversation about the after school hours lock down that occurred the day prior to this meeting and how communication of such events after school hours should be handled and by whom.

Agenda Item 4: Review SPSA Goals

Ms. Daruty presented a quick over view of the 2022-2023 SPSA goals.

Due to merge of John Muir Elementary students to WRLC the school's budget will be adjusted with extra funding. The funding comes from three sources: Formula money, SMEFF grants and Title 1 funding. Ms. Daruty informed the committee that we will look at the current budget for this year and consider the allocation of said extra funds toward implementing and meeting the current SPSA goals in subsequent meetings.

Agenda Item 5: For the Good Of The Order

Katja Alexander suggested we consider using some of the extra funding for in an in-class math intervention program, or extra staffing, within the school day to help fill math number sense gaps now so that adequate progress can be made toward the Math SPSA goal of 5% increase in test scores.

Kazuki Uema, Cotsen Mentor, shared a presentation, "Growing as Professionals", on behalf of the 6 staff members who have been accepted to the Institute for Ib International Schools: A Deep Study of Multilingualism, Culturally Responsive Teaching, and Inquiry in Tokyo, Japan on February 2023

The team of teachers have applied for a SMMCTA grant for \$250 each to offset the registration fees, but are requesting additional funding from the school budget to help pay for the registration fees balance of \$725 per person, for a total of \$5,145.

Tristen Gartrell asked how this institute relates to the current SPSA goals.

Ms. Uema responded that this relates specifically to the SPSA goals in Language Arts and SEL.

Ms. Daruty added that professional development is a line item in the budget and that with expected extra funds the council can allocate more funds to that line item, which could cover the reg fees or sub teacher funding for the 6 staff members attending the institute.

This item will be discussed and vetted at the January meeting when the committee can review the budget and additional funds to see if funding is available for this specific request.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:35pm

Next Regular Meeting: January 25th, 2023